高三英语



- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。 满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径 0.5毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答題十上。选择題每小題选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答題卡上对应題目的答案标号 涂黑:非选择題请用直径 0.5毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答題卡上各題的答題区域內作答,超出答题区域书写 的答案无效。在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 4. 本卷命题范围:高考范围。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小題:每小題1.5分,満分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后, 你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19, 15.

B. £9, 18,

C. £9, 15,

WWW.930 KZX.CO

答案是 C。

1. How much does a two-hour guitar lesson cost?

.

B. \$50.

C. \$100.

2. What is the woman going to do this afternoon?

A. See a cartoon.

B. Buy a skateboard.

3. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. Some music.

B. A new instrument.

4. Which aspect of the position appeals to the woman?

A. Its free working time.

B. The good salary.

5. What does the man ask the woman to do?

A. Do some housework.

B. Play tennis.

C. Walk home.

C. Meet her mom.

C. A school concert.

C. Its less responsibility.

第二节 (共15小题:每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段 对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6.7题。

6. What do we know about the woman in the car?

A. She is safe and sound.

B, She can get out of the car.

C. She is badly wounded.

7. Why does the man need to stay away from the car?

A. For his own safety.

B, For staying on the line,

C. For the better rescue,

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. What is the man satisfied with about the new sofa?

A. Its color.

B. Its style.

C. Its size.

9. What does the woman suggest?

A. Buying a cheaper one,

C. Considering the brown o B. Waiting for a sale. www.gaokax

10. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. At home.

B. In the street.

C. In a store.

C. Around 9:30.

C. Mother and son.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. When does the woman want the taxi to pick her up firstly?

A. Around 6:30.

B. Around 8:00.

12. What does the woman expect the man to do in the end?

A. Wake her up at 5:00.

B. Give her a wake-up call.

13. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Receptionist and customer.

B. Driver and passenger.

C. See her off at the airport.

听第9段材料,回答第14至16题。

14. Why will the man go to Montreal?

A. To attend a friend's wedding. B. To learn about Quebec City.

C. To visit St. Lawrence River.

15. What does the woman say about Montreal?

A. It's the capital.

B. It's the biggest city in Quebec.

C. It's the most beautiful city.

16. What are some buildings in Quebec City like?

A. They will disappear.

B, They are under repair.

C. They are in ancient style.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. How many reasons does Barry take to The Parent Agency?

A. 5.

B. 9.

C. 10.

18. What will Barry do with his new parents?

A. Do his homework.

B. Have birthday parties.

C. Eat many vegetables

19. How does the speaker feel about the book?

A. Interesting.

B. Realistic.

C. Serious.

20. What is the speaker doing?

A. Recommending a book,

B, Telling a story.

C. Talking about his dream parents.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题:每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个洗项中选出最佳选项。

What's On

Master's teens

Forceful Cuts, now running at the Art-Museum of China Profiles, through to Sept 17, shows the late artist Huang Yongyu's efforts in woodcut art. His woodcuts show a good assessment of human nature, with wisdom and humor. Huang once said he lived every day in the same serious way as he worked on wood, "paying great attention to every cut".

9 am-5 pm, closed on Mondays,

66 Shapowei, Daxue Road, Siming district, Xiamen, Fujian province,

Art into soul

Two artists Xu Li and Andrey Kovalchuk are presenting an exhibition at Shanghai's New Art Museum. through to July 30. Xu is showing dozens of his oil paintings. Kovalchuk, who chairs the Russian artists association, brings 24 sculptures. The show compares the cultural traditions and individual concerns of the two cultures.

9 am-5 pm. closed on Mondays.

1528 Gumei Road, Shanghai,

Eternal glare

The use of raw lacquer(生禄) to better preserve objects, such as bowls, and meanwhile decorate life can date back to the Neolithic culture in China. Throughout centuries, lacquer art has been viewed as an important part of Hubei's cultural heritage(遺产). Dozens of fine examples of this art from the collection of the Hubei Museum of Art are now on show at World of Lacquer, an exhibition running through to July 30, at the Anhui Art Museum.

9 am-5 pm, closed on Mondays.

1 Chengdu Road, Binhu New District, Hefei, Anhui province.

Academy work

Over 240 paintings, prints, sculptures and seal engravings(篆刻) are on show at the gallery of the China National Academy of Painting until July 8, offering a look of the works of academy artists all over the country. The exhibition shows works done in the traditional style and new explorations.

9 am-4:30 pm, closed on Mondays.

54 Xisanhuan Beilu, Haidian district, Beijing.

21. What can you enjoy at the Art Museum of China Profiles?

A. Lacquer art. B. Oil paintings. C. Woodcuts.

22. In which museum can you learn about an ancient art of preserving objects?

A. The Anhui Art Museum. B. Shanghai's New Art Museum. D. The China National Academy of Painting. C. The Art Museum of China Profiles.

23. What is special about the exhibition held in Beijing?

B. It compares two different cultural traditions. A, It is not open to the public on Mondays,

C. It tells the story of a late artist. D. It shows works of academy artists across the country.

Debra Dolan was 21 and on her first trip alone when she first sent a postcard to herself. It was 1979, and Dolan, who grew up in central Canada, was visiting Vancouver for the first time. She was immediately blown away by the city's beauty.

Although she was usually an enthusiastic diarist, Dolan was swept up in the excitement of the trip, and found she barely had a free moment. "I thought, 'I don't have time to write in my journal, And I didn't travel with a camera," Dolan said. "So when I went to Vancouver Island, or saw places in Vancouver, I determined, "I'll just send a postcard to myself."

On the back of each card, Dolan wrote a paragraph or two about her impressions, thoughts and feelings, and then mailed it to her home address. Some 10 days later, Dolan returned home to a pile of postcards from herself. Receiving them, said Dolan, was "an absolute joy."

"After I'd come to Vancouver, I realized, Well, it's easy to travel. And it's easy to travel alone. I don't have to be nervous about this,"" said Dolan. So she decided exploring the world was her first priority. From there, Dolan traveled on to Australia. Then she stayed on the road for months, traveling around the globe and writing postcards to herself.

Over about forty years, 64-year-old Dolan has sent hundreds of postcards to herself from trips across the world. Amazingly, they we all arrived. "They really tell me about-not only where I've been, but who I was that day," said Dolan, who said looking over the postcard collection inspired her to reflect on "the experiences I've been able to have."

For Dolan, the postcards to herself capture(捕捉) a moment and help enjoy it, "Those special moments in your life are uniquely yours. We may all see the same thing on our travels. But our experience of that day is all different," said Dolan.

D. Seal engravings.

24. What do the underlined words "blown away" in paragraph 1 probably mean?

C, Connected. A. Surrounded. B. Attracted. 25. What did Dolan decide to do when seeing Vancouver's beauty?

B. Give up writing.

D. Send herself a postcard,

B. It made her an enthusiastic diarist

D. She never took a camera along.

D. Attached.

N. gaokax.co

A. Keep a diary.

C. Take some photos.

26. How did the trip to Vancouver affect Dolan?

A. It awakened her love for travel.

C. She was afraid of traveling alone.

27. What can we know from paragraph 5?

A. Some postcards failed to reach Dolan.

B. Dolan stopped traveling due to her old age.

C. The postcards bring Dolan many memories.

D. Dolan sent others postcards across the world.

When micro-plastics end up in farm fields, the pollution can damage plant growth. But two young researchers now report that combining fungi(真菌) with certain farm wastes can partly overcome that problem.

May Shin, 20, and Jiwon Choi, 18, met in a research design class at the Fryeburg Academy, a high school in Maine. May had desired to explore how micro-plastics might affect the ecosystem. Jiwon was crazy about plants and fungi. The young scientists cooperated to test how long-lived plastics might affect farm crops.

Scientists have shown certain fungi can aid root growth and a plant's nutrient uptake. Those organisms are named arbuscular mycorrhizal fungi (AMF). Certain farm wastes, like straw, can provide nutrients to plants and help stabilize their roots. Such wastes are also known as mushroom substrate(基质) and people often grow mushrooms in them.

May and Jiwon planted over 2,000 scallion(大葱) seeds in pots of soil. Half the seeds got soil polluted with micro-plastics. The rest grew in plastic-free soil. The plants then were further divided into four groups. The young scientists added AMF to the soil in one group. Another group had a top layer of mushroom substrate. A third group got both treatments. The last group got none. For three weeks, the pair tracked how many scallions sprouted(发芽) in each group and measured the plants' height once each week.

About twice as many scallions sprouted in clean soil compared to that containing plastic bits. But among plants surviving in the polluted soil, a combination of AMF and mushroom substrate helped them out. Those getting both treatments grew 5. 4 centimeters per week. That was faster than either of the treatments alone or those getting none.

Jiwon and May then looked at the plant roots with a microscope. Where AMF had been added, it grew into those roots. That increased the scallion roots' surface area, May said, which should promote their uptake of nutrients. So "I see this project as coming up with a sustainable solution for plant growth in polluted soils," said

28. Why did May and Jiwon work together?

A. To see the effects of long-lived plastics on farm crops.

B. To find the relationship between plants and fungi,

C. To design a research on the growth of plants,

D. To explore the way that the ecosystem works,

29. What is the author's purpose in writing paragraph 3?

A. To prove the existence of micro-plastics.

B. To compare fungi with farm wastes.

C. To tell the advantages of farm wastes,

D. To provide some related information.

【高三9月质量检測・英语 第4页(共8页)】

30. What aspect of the study is the fourth paragraph mainly about?

A. Its purpose,

B. Its design,

C. Its findings,

31. How can AMF and mushroom substrate make plants grow faster?

A, By keeping the plants more resistant to pollution.

B. By allowing the plants' deep area more freedom,

C, By making nutrients more available to the plants,

D. By exposing the roots to a larger surface area.

D

With new advances in AI and autonomous driverless cars and trains, it makes sense that this mode of transportation could be expanded to buses, too. Now a full-sized autonomous bus service is up and running in Scotland. The buses began running in May, 2023, and are carrying passengers between Ferrytoll Park and the Edinburgh Park train and tram exchange. This 14-mile route is the first of its kind in the UK.

The autonomous buses are being operated by Stagecoach, the largest coach operator in the UK. While the buses are autonomous, July self-driving vehicles are not currently permitted in the UK so a driver has to be onboard at all times.

The vehicles are required to have a safety driver to monitor the technology and a bus captain that will help passengers board and purchase tickets. The driver can take control in case of an emergency situation. And the vehicles use sensors to travel on specific routes and can reach the top speed of 50 miles per hour.

It took almost 10 years of research and development to reach this milestone, which is considered the first full-size use of autonomous buses in Europe. Scottish transport minister, Kevin Stewart, said in a press release, "It's really exciting to see the innovative and ambitious CAVForth project take to the roads after all the hard work of the partner organizations involved in bringing this world first to Scotland." This project was one of six to receive funding from a joint UK government and industries undertaking to speed up the commercialization of self-driving technology, reported The Guardian. The government hopes the autonomous buses will be faster and more reliable to use than conventional buses since 88% of road accidents are caused by drivers' errors.

Other countries in Europe are exploring using driverless buses. There have already been short trials in several cities in Italy, Finland and France and there're plans for driverless electric minibuses to be introduced in Switzerland, Germany and Norway. An autonomous bus may be just around the corner in a city near you.

32. A driver is needed in an autonomous bus to

A, monitor the route C, direct the bus B, deal with emergencies

D. help passengers buy tickets

33. What does the author indicate in paragraph 4?

A, It is very easy to develop the driverless buses.

B. The autonomous buses won't cause accidents.

C. Scotland becomes popular for the driverless buses.

D. The UK government values the autonomous buses.

34. Which of the following can best describe the future of autonomous buses?

A. Promising.

B. Hopeless.

C. Worrying.

D. Uncertain.

WWW. 920 KZX.CO

35. What could be a suitable title for the text?

A. Autonomous Buses Are Widely Used in the UK

B. Self-driving Technology Has Been a Hit

C. Autonomous Buses Hit the Road in the UK

D. Conventional Buses Are Much Safer

第二节 (共5小題:每小題2,5分,満分12,5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项

Does the happiness of parents play a role in shaping the overall happiness of their children? Scientific studies have shed light on the far-reaching connection between parental happiness and the positive development of kids, It seems that parental happiness has an important influence on the emotional, social, and cognitive(认知的) development of children, 36 If they know their mental and emotional happiness has an impact on their children, perhaps it can motivate them to view it as part of being a good parent.

37 For example, they can join in activities that bring them joy and satisfaction. This could include hobbies, exercise, pursuing personal goals, or taking time for relaxation. When parents improve their own happiness, they can better support their children's happiness.

Another great idea is sharing experiences and creating many memories together. The idea is twofold. 38 At the same time, the shared experiences and showing their children how happy they are to do something they love can be incredibly valuable as well.

One of the main aspects of being happy parents is feeling comfortable, confident and able to be themselves, despite their new status and huge responsibility. Honestly, when parents prioritize their own happiness, it has positive effects on the overall happiness of the family. 39

When parents out their own happiness first, they become role models for their kids. They see the importance of self-care, pursuing passions and maintaining healthy relationships. 40 So, parents should accept their uniqueness, enjoying life!

- A. However, part of being responsible is being honest,
- B. They are passing on some major life skills and attitudes.
- C. They may lose a bit of their sense of self when caring for children.
- D. Parents can adopt practical ways to enhance their own happiness.
- E. A joyful and harmonious family environment benefits everyone involved.
- F. This can happen when parents prioritize their own happiness according to Inc.
- G. Firstly, the parents continue to be themselves and do something they love.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共 15 小題:每小題 1 分, 満分 15 分)

(共 15 小題:每小題 1 分, 满分 15 分) 阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。 Five days a week I go out for a run—a short and slow run. The only want t. It's a spiritual approach to making exercise habit. It's a spiritual approach to making exercise a habit.

We're meant to treat the 42 with respect, doing all we can within our power to keep it 43 and serviceable.

I have a wild heart history. I have 44 heart surgery twice in my life. After each procedure, I signed up for cardiac rehab(心脏康复) where I worked with a nurse, a physical therapist(治疗专家) and got exercise three days a week, building back my 45 and my confidence.

The last time I wanted to 46 running, the nurse and therapist urged me on, for running is 47 for my body and my soul.

Their 48 was a reminder: keep it up. 49 jogging up and down hills, I'm not out to 50 any races. Recently, as I came up the hill running with a friend, a neighbor cried out, "You look like the last two finishers of the marathon,"

"You must really 51 to run," people will say to me. Love is a too 52 word. But I love to finish a run. That feels good,

【高三9月质量检測・英语 第6页(共8]

The only way I can do it is make it a habit. Sometimes I do it 53 in the morning. As the weather gets cold, I prefer going later in the day when I won't 54. I can learn and grow while running.

Good habits are, in turn, habit-forming. I find it 55 if I simply make it a rule, trying a spiritual approach to making running a habit,

	O - management		7/1/
41. A. stick	B. add	C, connect	D. compare
42, A. planet	B. body	C. heart	D. earth
43. A. healthy	B. popular	C. real	D. comfortable
44. A. learned	B. refused	C. had	D. dropped
45. A. power	B. strength	C, patience	D. ability
46, A. call at	B. rely on	C. give up	D. appeal to
47, A. basic	B. simple	C, tough	D. good
48, A. encouragement	B. simple B. check	C, value	D. sympathy
49. A. Seriously	B. Steadily	C, Slowly	D. Independently
50, A. watch	-0-	C. choose	D. win
51, A. afford	B, help	C, love	D. desire
51, A. afford 52, A. rare	B, strong	C, common	D. sensitive
53. A. unwillingly	B, again	C. eventually	D. first
54. A, freeze	B. fear	C, hesitate	D. comment
55, A. safest	B. easiest	C. hardest	D. fullest

第二节 (共10小胚:每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Guan Yu, an ancient general known for his loyalty and bravery in battles, has been widely worshipped (奉), The Temple of Guan Yu in Xiezhou, North China's Shanxi Province, is the 56 (large) one among countless temples worshipping the general across the country and also a major historical and cultural site protected at the national level.

In 2020, a research institute 57 studied the culture behind this folk belief in Guan Yu was founded in Xiezhou, and eight graduate students were hired. This summer, researchers of 58 institute are compiling chronicles(编年史) for the temple, and studying the fine elements of traditional culture contained in the temple.

Across the country, historical and cultural heritage sites are protected and studied to discover and learn about traditional Chinese culture, amid the nation's efforts 59 (build) a modern Chinese civilization. 60 total, there are 5,058 major historical and cultural sites protected at the national level, " 61 (witness) the long history and splendid culture of the Chinese nation in the past years, the historical and cultural sites offer 62 (we) rich 'spiritual nutrients' in the midst of building a modern Chinese civilization." said Gao Jiangtao. a research fellow with the Chinese Academy of Social Sciences.

In Shanxi, with local protection work 63 (trouble) due to understaffing, a project was started in 2022 to enroll a total of 600 students for a span of five years, 64 (specific) for 117 localities across the province in need of protection professionals. These students will 65 (offer) general education on relics protection during college.

写作(共两节,满分40分) 第四部分

第一节 (満分15分)

假定你是李华,你的澳大利亚笔友 Chris 将到你校交换学习一年,他来信向你询问与中国人交往的注意事项。 请你给他回一封邮件,内容包括:

- 1. 你的建议;
- 2. 说明理由。

注意:1. 写作词数应为 80 个左右;	· ·
2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。 Dear Chris,	www.gaokax.co
	- Color
	N.9
	Ma
	Yours, Li Hua
第二节 (満分25分)	
阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之	之构成一篇完整的短文。
"She needs me." Those were the exact words I spoke to m	y husband when I spotted Dottie, a little dog we
found at a local shelter eight years ago.	
Dottie leaned(領斜) away when I tried to pet her and re-	fused to let me hold her. While the other dogs
jumped and barked. Dottie returned to the back of the cage, cu	rled up in a ball, hoping us to leave her alone.
On the entire drive home. Dottie was in fear. So, upon an	rival at our house, we got right to work. I held
her as much as possible, touching her head and softly singing in	
so every time we passed by, we would offer a gentle touch. Ever	
walked by her. I knew we were making real progress when I for	
head resting on one of my shoes. My heart melted(融化) as	I realized she had brought it there because it
contained my smell, and she wanted it nearby.	
Ever so slowly, our little dog came to life. She began to pl	
There was no special treatment, no fancy food or toys. All we de	
broken when we first met her that we had no idea what her t	rue personality would be. But now we found a
sweet, playful, loving soul.	
One day, a few years after her adoption, I was busy doing	
climbing the stairs from the basement up to the main floor. Who	
break. That's when I realized I hadn't seen Dottie for a while, raced and my pace quickened as I began checking under beds an	2
注意:1. 续写词数应为 150 个左右;	d benind soia.
2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。	
Suddenly, I remembered the door to the basement.	
Tom on	
I held her in my arms tightly, telling her how sorry I was.	
Jun. S	

【高三9月质量检測・英语 第8页(共8页)】

高三英语参考答案、提示及评分细则

听力部分录音稿

(Text 1)

- M: Hello, how much do you charge for a guitar lesson here?
- W: We charge by the hour, sir, 50 dollars per hour,
- M: I want to learn to play a simple song at my mom's birthday party. How much time do you think I need?

(Text 2)

- M: Are you going shopping with me and Mom this afternoon?
- W: To buy you a new skateboard? I'd love to, but I'm meeting my classmate, Susan. We're going to see that new Japanese cartoon.
- M: OK, no problem. Morn can help me choose a skateboard.

(Text 3)

- W: I didn't like the school concert yesterday, mainly because the musicians hadn't practiced enough. They were really bad, I think,
- M: I'm afraid I can't agree with you. I've never heard music like that or seen some of those instruments before.

(Text 4)

- M: Are you going to apply for that position? You see, it's kind of a big deal. It's a lot of responsibility. And sometimes you need to go to the company at weekends.
- W: But it's really brilliant. Anyway, the salary is good.

(Text 51

- M: You look tired Did you play tennis with Jane after school?
- W: She played with someone else. I walked all the way home because the bus was late.
- M: But can you help me with the housework?
- W: Um, sorry!

(Text 6)

- W: 911. What's your emergency?
- M: Hello, you need to send an ambulance here right away!
- W: Calm down, sir. Tell me your name and what happened.
- M. Paul Clark. There's a car here, completely turned over, and a woman is trapped inside. She's badry wounded and has lost her consciousness. I wanted to get her out, but the door just wouldn't open.
- W: Where are you, Mr. Clark?
- M: I'm on Palm Road, about 15 miles from the city.
- W: OK, Mr. Clark, Now I need you to stay away from the car. It might explode, I'm sending help right now. Please stay on the line,

(Text 7)

- W: Look at this sofa. What do you think?
- M: Oh, I'm not sure I like the style. It's heavy-looking.
- W: Is it comfortable? Try it.
- M: Mm. It's really comfortable. And I'd like to have something this size. Our old sofa is way too small. This size is perfect.
- W: What do you think of the color?
- M: Well, green isn't my favorite color, but it's better than that awful brown one we have now. It's OK, I guess.
- W: How much is it?
- M: Oh, no! It's \$999! That's too expensive. We can't afford it right now
- W: I know. Why don't we wait till next month for their mid-year sale? It might be cheaper then,
- M: Sounds great.

(Text 8)

- M: Can I help you, ma'am?
- W: Yes, I need a taxi to the airport tomorrow morning.
- M: No problem. I can arrange that for you right now. What time is your flight?
- W: It's at 9:30, so can the taxi come around 8:00?

- M: Actually, you'll probably need the taxi to pick you up around 6:30.
- W: 6:30? Are you sure?
- M: Well, the airport is pretty far from here, as you know. And it's been taking people a really long time to get through security recently.
- W: I guess you're right. Can you call me before the taxi comes tomorrow morning? I need about an hour to get ready after waking up.
- M: No problem. I'll schedule a wake-up call for 5:30.

(Text 9)

- M: Hey Penny, guess what? I'm going to visit Quebec next summer. I have to go to a friend's wedding, but I also plan to stay a while and do some sightseeing.
- W: But do you mean the province of Quebec or Quebec City?
- M: I guess I mean the province. The wedding is in Montreal, so I'm going there first. Montreal is the capital of the province, right?
- W: People often think it is because it's the biggest city in the province, but it's not actually the capital. Quebec City is the capital. The St. Lawrence River runs right through the middle of the city. It's beautiful in winter. Λ lot of buildings have been nicely restored. Some of them were built in the 17th and 18th centuries. You'll love it.
- M: Great! I can't wait to go!

(Text 10)

M: Have you ever wished that you could exchange your parents for new ones who wouldn't force you to go to school, tidy your bedroom, do your homework, or cat your vegetables? Well, it might be time to go to The Parent Agency to get your dream parents. In this book, a nine-year-old boy called Barry goes to The Parent Agency with a list of 10 reasons why he doesn't like his parents, things like being really strict. He is given a 5-Day Parent Trial Package with 5 different sets of new parents, who each have to give him a 10th birthday party, so that he can decide which parents he wants to live with in future. He spends the next 5 days with the different dream parents and has a party with each of them.

Mowever, when he cannot decide which parents he likes best, the story gets very interesting...

I enjoy this book because it is full of integrination and the pictures add to the humor in the book. I think this book will appeal to girls and boys. If your teacher read it blouds at would make the whole class laugh. I'd like to say it's worthwhile to read for anyone aged 7 through 11.

参考答案

1~5 CACBA 6~10 CACBC 11~15 BBAAB 16~20 CCBAA

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了四个艺术展的特色、时间和地点。

- 21. C 细节理解题。根据 Master's teens 部分"Forceful Cuts, now running at the Art Museum of China Profiles, through to Sept 17," 可知,在 Art Museum of China Profiles 可观看木刻艺术。
- 22. A 细节理解题。根据 Eternal glare 部分"The use of raw lacquer(生漆) to better preserve objects, such as bowls, and meanwhile decorate life can date back to the Neolithic culture in China. "及"Dozens of fine examples of this art from the collection of the Hubei Museum of Art are now on show at World of Lacquer, an exhibition running through to July 30, at the Anhui Art Museum."可知, 在安徽美术馆可了解生漆艺术。
- 23. D 细节理解题。根据 Academy work 部分"Over 240 paintings, prints, sculptures and scal engravings(篆刻) are on show at the gallery of the China National Academy of Painting until July 8, offering a look of the works of academy artists all over the country."可知,在北京举行的画展上可以一窥许多来自全国学院艺术家的作品。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。黛布拉·多兰从二十几岁至如今的六十多岁这四十多年来,一直热衷于旅行,且旅行时都会给自己寄明信片,这些明信片记录了她对美的发现和感受,给她带来了许多美好回忆。

- 24. B 词义猜测题。根据画线词所在句的句意"她立即被这座城市的美_____"及下文内容可推断,画线词词义与 Attracted 相同。
- 25. D 细节理解题,根据第二段"'So when I went to Vancouver Island, or saw places in Vancouver, I determined "I'll just send a postcard to myself.""可知,当黛布拉·多兰看到温哥华的美景时,她决定给自己寄一张明信片。
- 26. A 推理判断题。根据第四段"'After I'd come to Vancouver, I realized, "Well, it's easy to travel. And it's easy to travel alone. I don't have to be nervous about this,"' said Dolan. So she decided exploring the world was her first priority. From there, Dolan traveled on to Australia..."可推断,低布拉·多兰的温哥华之旅唤醒了她对旅行的热爱。
- 27. C 细节理解题。根据第五段"... who said looking over the postcard collection inspired her to reflect on 'the experiences I've been able to have.'"可知,这些明信片给黛布拉·多兰带来了许多回忆。

able to have. '"可知,这些明信片给黛布拉·多兰带来了许多回忆。 关注北京高考在线官方微信: 京考一点通 (微信号:bjgkzx), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。 【高三9月质量检测·英语参考答案 第2页(共6页)】

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。当微塑料最终进入农田时,污染就会损害植物的生长。但两名年轻的研究人员现在发现,将真菌与某些农场废物结合起来可以在一定程度上解决这个问题。

- 28. A 细节理解题。根据第二段"The young scientists cooperated to test how long-lived plastics might affect farm crops."可知, May 和 Jiwon 合作,探讨塑料对农作物会产生怎样的影响。
- 29. D 推理判断题。根据下文可知, May 和 Jiwon 做的研究中,主要讲述的是真菌和农场废料结合所带来的好处,故作者写第三段的目的是提供一些相关的信息。
- 30. B 段落大意题。根据第四段"Half the seeds got... The rest grew... The plants then were further divided into four groups. The young scientists added AMF to the soil in one group..."可推断,第四段主要讲述的是 May 和 Jiwon 对她们研究的设计。
- 31. C 细节理解题。根据最后一段"Where AMF had been added, it grew into those roots. That increased the scallion roots' surface area, May said, which should promote their uptake of nutrients."可知,加入 AMF 和蘑菇基质使植物更容易吸收营养,因此就会长得较好。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。随着人工智能、自动驾驶汽车和火车的新进步,无人驾驶的交通方式也发展到公共汽车领域。现在,一种全 尺寸的自动驾驶巴士服务已经在苏格兰开始运行。

- 32. B 细节理解题。根据第三段"The vehicles are required to have a safety driver to monitor the technology and a bus captain that will help passengers board and purchase tickets. The driver can take control in case of an emergency situation."可知,自动驾驶汽车上需要司机是为了应对紧急情况。
- 33. D 推理判断题。根据第四段"The government hopes the autonomous buses will be faster and more reliable,..."可推断,英国政府分析无人驾驶汽车。
- 31. A 推理判断题 根据最后一段"There have already been short trials in several cities in Italy, Finland and France and there're plans for driverless electric/minibuses to be introduced in Switzerland, Germany and Norway. An autonomous bus may be just around the corner in average near you."可推断,让人驾驶公交车前景光明。
- 35. C 标题判断题。根据第一段"Now a full-stand-autonomous bus service is up and running in Scotland. The buses began running in May, 2023, and are carrying passengers between Ferrytoll Park and the Edinburgh Park train and tram exchange. This 14-mile route is the first of its kind in the UK."可推断,本文主要介绍了无从驾驶分写车在英国首次上路。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。父母的快乐有作用于孩子的成长,所以要做快乐的父母。

- 6. F 根据空前"It seems that parental happiness has an important influence on the emotional, social, and cognitive 认知的) development of children."可知,F项"当父母优先考虑他们自己的幸福时,这种情况就会发生"符合。
- 37. D 根据空后"For example, they can join in activities that bring them joy and satisfaction. This could include hobbies, exercise, pursuing personal goals, or taking time for relaxation."可知,D项"父母可以采取实际的办法来提高自己的幸福感"符合。
- 38. G 根据空前"The idea is twofold."及空后"At the same time, the shared experiences and ..."可知 G 项"首先,父母继续做自己,做一些他们喜欢的事情"符合。
- 39. E 根据空前"Honestly, when parents prioritize their own happiness, it has positive effects on the overall happiness of the family."可知, E项"快乐和谐的家庭环境让每个家庭成员都受益"符合。
- 40. B 根据空前"They see the importance of self-care, pursuing passions and maintaining healthy relationships,"可知,B项"他们正在 给他们传递一些主要的生活技能和态度"符合。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。文章主要讲述了"我"坚持每周五天出去跑步,使锻炼成为一种习惯。

- 41. Λ 根据后文"...I simply make it a rule."可知,唯一能让"我"坚持(stick)每周五天去跑步的方法是使跑步成为一种习惯。
- 42. B "我"们一定要重视自己的身体(body),尽可能地有个健康的(healthy)身体。
- 43. A 见上题解析。
- 44. C "我"的一生中,做过(had)两次心脏手术。
- 45. B 在心脏康复中心,每周锻炼三天,恢复"我"的力量(strength)。
- 46. C 根据后文"... the nurse and therapist urged me on,"可知,"我"最后一次想放弃(give up)跑步时,护士和治疗师敦促"我"继续 跑步,因为跑步对"我"的身心都有好处(good)。

- 48. A 护士和治疗师的鼓励(encouragement)提醒"我"坚持下去,不要放弃。
- 沿着小山,上上下下地慢(Slowly)跑,"我"不是为了赢得(win)比赛。
- 50. D 见上题解析。
- "你们一定是热爱(love)跑步。"
- "爱"是一个太强而有力的(strong)词。 52. B
- 有时"我"会在早上先去(first)跑步。
- 54. A 天气变冷后,"我"更喜欢在一天的晚些时候去,那时"我"不会冻僵(freeze)。
- 55. B "我"发现如果"我"把跑步当成一种习惯,它就是最容易的(easiest)了。

【答案与解析】

NW.9aokZX.c 本文是一篇说明文。为了了解中国传统文化,建设当代中华文明,历史文化遗产受到了保护和研究。

- 56. largest 考查形容词最高级。根据空前 the 及空后 among countless temples 可知,此空用所给形容词的最高级 largest。
- 57. that/which 考查定语从句。分析该句成分可知,该空引导的是一个限制性定语从句,从句缺少主语,先行词为 a research institute, 故用关系代词 that 或 which。
- 58. the 考查冠词。institute 为可数名词,指代上文中的 a research institute, 故用定冠词 the。
- 59. to build 考查非谓语动词。分析该句结构可知,所填词修饰 efforts,作其后置定语,故用动词的不定式。
- 60. In 考查介词。"in total"意为"总共,总计",为固定搭配。
- 61. Having witnessed 考查非谓语动词。分析该句成分可知,所填词与句子的主语 the historical and cultural sites 存在逻辑上的主 谓关系,又根据时间状语 in the past years 可知,此处用所给动词的分词完成形式。
- 62. us 考查代词。此处考查"offer sb sth", 故用所给代词 we 的宾格 us。
- 63. troubled 考查非谓语动词。分析该句结构可知,所填词与其逻辑主语 local protection work 存在逻辑上的动宾关系,故用所给动 训的姓生分词
- 64. specifically 考查词形转换。分析该句成分可知,所填词修饰介词短语 for 117 localities,在句中作状语,故用所给形容词的副词 形式 specifically。
- 65. be offered 考查情态动词被动语态。分析该研究构可知,所填词与其主语 These students 为动宾关系,又因为该空前有 will,故 the offered.

第一节

One possible version:

Dear Chris,

I am delighted to know you will be studying in our school for one year. The following are my suggestions for you.

First, upon your arrival, what you just need to do is be yourself. Chinese people are generous and friendly, so you don't have to act exactly like the local people even though you want to connect with them quickly. What's more, you can join in some local events and activities to expand your social circle. Last but not least, because Chinese people are ready to help others, you can ask for help when facing problems,

> Yours, Li Hun

第二节

One possible version:

Suddenly, I remembered the door to the basement. I ran and opened it. There she sat on the top step, quiet as a mouse, head down, cars hanging down. She had been following me, as she always did, and I had casually closed the door on her. So she just had to wait quietly for me to find her. I don't know whether she assumed that she was being punished, but it was clear that she was hurt, for she behaved differently this time.

I held her in my arms tightly, telling her how sorry I was. I touched her head and rubbed her belly gently, telling her that she was not making trouble. She let me hold her for exactly one minute and then suddenly ran off, returning with a toy for me to throw. At that very moment, Dottie taught me a valuable lesson: Forgive quickly. Life is short. There is so much love to receive and too many toys to chase. We should learn to forgive.

第一节 (満分15分)

(一)评分原则

- 1. 本题总分为 15 分,按 5 个档次给分。
- 2. 评分时, 先根据文章的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求来衡量、确定或调整档次, 最后给分。
- 3. 词数少于60或多于100的,从总分中减去2分。
- 4. 评分时,应注意的主要内容为:内容要点、应用词汇和语法结构的丰富性和准确性及上下文的连贯性。
- 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个方面,评分时,应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。英、美拼写及词汇用法均可接受。
- 6. 若书写较差以致影响交际, 将分数降低一个档次。

(二)各档次的给分范围和要求

第五档(13~15分)

- 完全完成试题规定的任务。
- 覆盖所有内容要点。
- ——应用较多的语法结构和词汇。
- 一语法结构或词汇方面有些许错误,但为尽力使用较复杂结构或较高级词汇所致;具备较强的语言运用能力。
- 一一有效地使用语句间的连接成分,使全文结构紧凑。
- 完全达到预期的写作目的。

第四档(10~12分)

完全完成试题规定的任务。

价漏掉 1 2 个次重点,但覆盖所有主要内容。

应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求。

语法结构或词汇仿而应用基本化确,些许错误主要是因尝试较复杂的语法结构或词汇所致。

- ——使用简单的语句间连接成分, 健全文结构繁凑。
- ——达到预期的写作目的。

第三档(7~9分)

- ——基本完成试题规定的任务。
- ——虽漏掉一些内容,但覆盖所有主要内容。
- ——应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求。
- ——有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,但不影响理解。
- ——使用简单的语句间连接成分,使全文内容连贯。
- 一整体而言,基本达到预期的写作目的。

第二档(4~6分)

- 未适当完成试题规定的任务。
- ——漏掉或未描述清楚一些主要内容,写了一些无关内容。
- 一语法结构单调,词汇项目有限。
- 一一有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,且影响对写作内容的理解。
- 一一较少使用语句间的连接成分,内容缺乏连贯性。
- 信息未能清楚地传达给读者。

第一档(1~3分)

- 未完成试题规定的任务。
- ——明显漏掉主要内容,写了一些无关内容,原因可能是未理解试题的要求。
- 一 语法结构单调,词汇项目有限。
- 缺乏语句间的连接成分,内容不连贯。
- ——信息未能传达给读者。

0分

关本能传达给考社经验与微管大少点专法证规则写像管与听究求内容无关或项更多欲感透为,及排名分析信息。

【宫三9月后最给强,苏语会学发安、第5页(北6页)】

第二节 (満分25分)

(一) 评分原则

- 1. 本题总分为25分,按5个档次给分。
- NNN.9aokZX.com 2. 评分时, 先根据所续写短文的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求来衡量、确定或调整档次, 最后给分。
- 3. 词数少于 130 的或多于 170 的,从总分中减去 2 分。
- 4. 评分时,应主要从以下四个方面考虑:
- (1)与所给短文及段落开头语的衔接程度;
- (2)内容的丰富性和关键信息的利用情况;
- (3)应用语法结构和词汇的丰富性和准确性;
- (4)上下文的连贯性。
- 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个重要方面,评分时,应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。
- 6. 若书写较差以致影响交际,可将分数降低一个档次。

(二)各档次的给分范围和要求

第五档(21~25分)

- —与所给短文融洽度高,与所提供的各段落开头语衔接合理。
- -内容丰富,利用了文中的关键信息。
- 一所使用语法结构和词汇丰富、准确,可能有些许错误,但完全不影响意义表达。
- 一有效地使用语句间的连接成分,使所续写短文结构紧凑。

第四档(16~20分)

内容比较丰富,基本利用了文中的关键信息。

- 所使用诸齿结构和同种较为丰富、准确,可能有些许错误,但不影响意义表达。
- 比较有效地使用语句间的连接成分,使质缓写的短文结构紧凑。

第三档(11~15分)

- ——与所给短文关系较为密切,与所提供的各段落开头语有一定程度的衔接
- 写出了若干有关内容,部分利用了文中的关键信息。
- 应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求,虽有一些错误,但不影响意义表达
- 使用简单的语句问连接成分,使全文内容连贯。

第二档(6~10分)

- 是的关系,与所提供的各段落开头语有一定程度的衔接。 一写出了一些有关内容,较少利用文中的关键信息。 一语法结构单调,词汇项目有限,有语法结构和词汇方面的错误,且影响了意义的表达。 一较少使用语句间的连接成分,全文内容缺少连贯性。 一档(1~5分) 一与所提供短文和开头语的衔接较差。 一写出的内容较少,和小

第一档(1~5分)

- ——与所提供短文和开头语的衔接较差。
- ——写出的内容较少,很少利用文中的关键信息。
- 一一语法结构单调,词汇项目很有限,有较多语法结构和词汇方面的错误,严重影响了意义的表达。
- 一缺乏语句问的连接成分,全文内容不连贯。

0分

白卷、内容太少无法评判或所写内容与所提供内容无关。



关于我们

北京高考在线创办于 2014 年,隶属于北京太星网络科技有限公司,是北京地区极具影响力的中学升学服务平台。主营业务涵盖:北京新高考、高中生涯规划、志愿填报、强基计划、综合评价招生和学科竞赛等。

北京高考在线旗下拥有网站门户、微信公众平台等全媒体矩阵生态平台。平台活跃用户 50W+,网站年度流量数千万量级。用户群体立足于北京,辐射全国 31 省市。

北京高考在线平台一直秉承"精益求精、专业严谨"的建设理念,不断探索"K12 教育+互联网+大数据"的运营模式,尝试基于大数据理论为广大中学和家长提供新鲜的高 考资讯、专业的高考政策解读、科学的升学规划等,为广大高校、中学和教科研单位提供 "衔接和桥梁纽带"作用。

平台自创办以来,为众多重点大学发现和推荐优秀生源,和北京近百所中学达成合作关系,累计举办线上线下升学公益讲座数干场,帮助数十万考生顺利通过考入理想大学,在家长、考生、中学和社会各界具有广泛的口碑影响力

未来,北京高考在线平台将立足于北京新高考改革,基于对北京高考政策研究及北京高校资源优势,更好的服务全国高中家长和学生。

推荐大家关注<mark>北京高考在线网站官方微信公众号:京考一点通</mark>,我们会持续为大家整理分享最新的高中升学资讯、政策解读、热门试题答案、招生通知等内容!



官方微信公众号:京考一点通 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980 官方网站: <u>www.gaokzx.com</u> 微信客服: gaokzx2018